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MEMORANDUM 

To:  Board of Education 

From:  Eric Luther 

Date:  4/4/2025 

Re: 

I met with staff throughout the entire day of the Staff Dev. Day in March to discuss their curriculum 
maps, plans for the remaining part of the year and to discuss plans for next year.  I will also plan to 
meet with them again in June before leaving for the summer. 
 
The end of the 30-week Report period is happening today.  Report Cards will be going home next 
week and teachers are already preparing for the upcoming NYS Regents’ Exams. 
 
The Master Schedule for next year is also very close to being finalized.  We are at 96% accuracy 
and we will be hand scheduling the remaining 15-20 kids where conflicts exist. 
 
The NYS 3-8 Exams begin on April 7th and will continue through the middle of May.  The schedule 
is out and we are all set for the second year of CBT. 
 
In athletics, baseball/softball season is has just started and the boys have won their first NL game 
with Copenhagen.  The girls will start their games tonight at IR.  I have Also finalized soccer 
schedules and the tournament for next year and have started to plan for basketball games.  I have 
several NL games lined up at this point. 
 
We had our most recent ADs meeting too to discuss the potential for re-alignment concerns within 
Section X.  There is an option for both the boys’ and girls’ side of basketball which really do not 
affect us regardless.  The biggest hurdle will be how many NL games to schedule for both teams. 
I also took Jayden Frerichs and Maddox Sullivan to the annual NYSPHSAA Student Leadership 
Conference in Albany.  It was a great conference that was attended by approx. 200 students from 
around NYS and focused on developing student leaders and improving the mindset of the 
student-athletes.  It also was great because they had keynote speakers there to talk to the kids 
about planning for the future, career planning, pitfalls in life, etc.  It was definitely something I 
would like to continue next year with a couple of other students. 
 
In CSE, we are nearly completed with all of the annual review meetings for this year.  There have 
been no major changes to any programs at this point and in a handful of cases, lesser supports 



and services have been granted.  This is great news as it means kids are developing more age 
appropriate skills and independence. 
 
I have also worked to figure the special education vacancy within the elementary/MS wing.  I have 
everything coordinated and planned and we have the staffing place for next school year. 


